School of Law Faculty Meeting March 21, 1983 Conference Room 4:00 p.m.

## MINUTES

Present: Barela, Bowler, Browde, Desiderio, J. Ellis, Fink,

Flickinger, Gonzales, Hart, Johnson, Minzner, Muir, Occhialino, Parnall, Roll, Scales, Schwartz, Simson, Stelzner, Taylor, Utton, Winograd; Students Baber,

Cline, Martinez; Camp

The meeting was called to order by Dean Desiderio; minutes of the meeting of March 7, 1983, were approved.

Law School Commencement will be on Sunday, May 15, 1983.

The annual Awards Banquet, usually held in late April, is claiming full interest of the Honors and Awards Committee. Winograd asked that as many grades as possible be submitted, as some awards depend on students' grade point averages.

Bruce Cline discussed the newly-adopted Honor Code as it regards the taking of examinations; i.e., the responsibility of the student to hand the examination in by designated time.

Dean Desiderio then explained some problems occasioned by legislative decisions. Although there might be some increases in salaries of employees on the lowest level, there will be a freeze on salaries and in replacements generally.

There will be an instituto this next summer.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectifully submitted

Louise R. Camp

Sec'y